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You collectively requested me to provide feedback concerning certain items relating to the transition from the current Citizens Advisory Committee (CAC) to the CAC which will follow. This document is submitted in response to that request, and is the result of a process through which we sought comments from CAC members via both email and telephone, and held an open telephone conference call to build toward the consensus represented herein. The results of this inclusive drafting process are represented below.
1. Number of CAC Members

The general consensus is that the CAC should sit no more than 25-30 members, in that it is difficult to have meaningful discussion at meetings with 50 people, as there simply is not enough time for everyone interested to comment without holding many more meetings, or very long meetings. Additionally, the group felt that members would be more likely to participate in meetings if there were fewer members, in that it is easy to feel lost or anonymous in such a large group.


Against this general consensus that the number of CAC members be reduced, one CAC member noted that "50 seems like so many but with the committee structure it seems as though size has not been an issue, so I would ultimately suggest you keep it at 50, but do not go higher." Another CAC member astutely noted that a reduced number may make it more difficult to hit statutory and other CAC composition requirements.
2. Composition of Next CAC with Respect to New and Current Members

The general consensus is that the next CAC should be approximately an equal mix of new and current members, in that new members provide new ideas and approaches, but current members are necessary to ensure a smooth transition between a newly-seated CAC and the preceding CAC. As one CAC member noted, it is important to maintain the "institutional memory" of the current CAC. Further, the terms of CAC members should be staggered to ensure this proposed balance between healthy member turnover and smooth operation, and the RTA should consider seating CAC members for at least two-year terms to allow for term staggering and greater stability.

To the extent that the RTA considers retaining current CAC members, the RTA selection committee should not reappoint any current CAC member whose attendance has been poor. As attendance is an objective measure of participation, and we support its use in evaluating an application from a current CAC member, the group felt that the RTA selection committee should, to the extent possible, avoid using criteria that are difficult to measure, such as "contributions" or "committee service," given that many members contribute behind the scenes in ways that would not be readily apparent to the RTA selection committee.

3. Role of Geography in CAC Member Selection

The group preferred a balanced approach to the sensitive geography issue, in that we suggest a small majority of members be seated based on geography, with the remainder of members seated under an at-large approach based solely on merit, and without respect to geography. This approach could have the effect of balancing wide geographic representation with enhanced representation for areas with more transit users, or that are more oriented toward transit. One CAC member likened this approach to the Great Compromise that gave the US Senate equal representation and the US House of Representatives representation proportionate to population. Another CAC member wisely observed that a number of members could be appointed as "regional" members, rather than based on any specific geography, if their job or other business is more regional in nature, rather than tied to any particular geography.

While the group consensus sought a balanced approach, two CAC members indicated support for a geographic approach. The first member stated that "as many communities as possible should be represented in the CAC... [even if] this means 1 from 48 cities, 2 from 24 cities, etc." The second member opined that the whole area should be represented "because the whole area will be footing the bill regardless of how soon transit develops in a given area, and "  having representatives among the politically opposed geographies is crucial for success." It follows, then, that the group's preferred balanced approach to geography would work with the latter member's opinion, but not with the former member's statement.
4. Which Sectors Should be Better Represented
The group thought that the RTA should reach out to strong people among the following groups, to the extent they would be willing to be involved:
· Transit riders that actually utilize transit on a regular basis
· Key elected officials

· "Heavy hitters" in business and other sectors

· Clergy and other faith leaders

· Younger people, including at least one college student

To bring in individuals from these groups, the CAC members suggested that the RTA reach out through organizations such as interfaith groups, chambers of commerce, and Detroit Young Professionals. The group felt also it important that the CAC continue with strong representation from members of the disability community, even beyond that which is specified in the RTA Act.

Further, the group felt that fewer members should be appointed who are primarily advocates. With all due respect to the important role that advocates play, the overrepresentation of advocates on the current CAC has resulted in a suboptimal number of people playing "devil's advocate" or otherwise constructively criticizing the group or the group's work product. Note, though, that this assumes that fewer than 50 members would be on the next CAC. With the current 50 members, there simply would not be enough time to add more debate or discussion at CAC meetings.

5. Recognition of CAC Members

Beyond the four items above, a number of members of the group thought it important that CAC leadership and members feel valued and are recognized for the time and effort they have expended on behalf of the RTA. To that end, the group suggested that something as small as a certificate of appreciation at the end of each CAC member's term would be helpful not just for recognizing the outgoing CAC members, but also for showing incoming members that the RTA values the role of the CAC and the members that sit on it.
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